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TO: Chair and Members, Etobicoke York Community Council
FROM: Councillor Rob Ford, Ward 2, Etobicoke North

SUBJECT:  Burrard Road and Caulfield Road — All-Way Stop Control

Summary:

At its meeting on February 9, 2010, the Etobicoke York Community Council approved
the installation of an all-way stop control at the intersection of Burrard Road and
Caulfield Road.

A staff report (September 16, 2009), headed “Burrard Road and Caulfield Road — All-
Way Stop Control”, presented the results of an investigation for the installation of an all-
way stop control at the intersection of Burrard Road and Caulfield Road. A staff
assessment has determined that the criteria for the installation of an all-way stop for this
location have not been achieved. Specifically, the minimum warrant requirements are not
met at this intersection due to the low traffic volumes entering from the minor street and
the good safety record.

Area residents have since indicated they do not want an all-way stop control at this
intersection and have requested that it be removed.

Recommendations:

That the Etobicoke York Community Council:

1. Re-open Item EY34.1, headed “Burrard Road and Caulfield Road — All-Way Stop
Control”, adopted by the Etobicoke York Community Council on February 9,
2010.

2. Rescind the compulsory stop regulations that were enacted on Burrard Road at

Caulfield Road through By-law 240-2010.



